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CONSERVATION COMMISSION MEETING
DATE: December 13, 2023
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Brett St. Clair, Chair; Darlene Jarvis, Ron Jarvis, Margaret Watkins 
MEMBERS ABSENT: Keith Bennett, Drew Groves, Vice Chair; George Holt
MINUTES: November’s minutes were accepted
OLD BUSINESS:

Parcels to be surveyed/Kimball Pond Conservation Area (KPCA) 
Brett St. Clair contacted local surveyor, Jacques Belanger, to clarify the scope of the survey needed for Lot C5-01-06 and an adjacent lot.  Because the project was not as complicated as he originally thought, Jacques was able to reduce his initial quote to do the job.  Originally Jacques expected to survey the parcels in December but Brett is not sure what his timeline is now.        

NEW BUSINESS:

Kimball Pond dam inspection

Drew Groves and Brett met with state’s dam inspector at the boat launch in late November.  Brett stated that no issues were found with the dam or surrounding area.   Brett had cut the brush back on the far side of the dam earlier in the year.    
Koerber easement monitored on December 5th
Unable to attend this meeting, Drew Groves sent a brief email to report that he, Ken Koerber and Jeff Evans, Director of Conservation for Five Rivers Conservation Trust, monitored the Koerber easement.  Drew and Ken Koerber accompanied Jeff.  Evidence of some minor ATV use was observed.  A few unapproved trail markings were found.  Drew has since removed them.        

Board of Selectmen meeting/November 16, 2023
Brett reported that he’d met with the Board to discuss the land use change tax and why it makes sense to deposit half of what is collected in the Conservation Fund.  The land use change tax is assessed when undeveloped land is taken out of “current use” which is generally done to allow for development.  Developed lots usually increase school enrollment which impacts the property tax rate.  Brett explained that 50% of the tax is currently deposited into the Conservation Fund.  The Fund has enabled the Commission to conserve environmentally important parcels oftentimes by leveraging state and federal funding.  

During the discussion with the Board it became clear that there has recently been a lack of communication between the Selectmen and Conservation Commission in regards to a property on which the landowner wishes to place an easement.  The discussion ended with the Selectmen and Brett agreeing that the Board and the Commission need to communicate better in the future.              
Five Rivers Conservation Trust (5RCT)/Conservation Easement

Margaret Watkins explained that Rob Knight from 5RCT continues to work with the landowner.  With 5RCT now aware of the Selectmen’s interest in the property, it is possible that more acreage will be held out of the conservation easement than originally expected.     

NEXT MEETING: January 10, 2024, 6 PM 
RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:  Darlene M. Jarvis

